Please pray for our Dead whose Anniversaries occur about this time:

Henry Dorey, Mary McCarthy, Mary Larkin, Catherine Zucker, John Mejias, John Kingston,

 Kathleen Small, Thomas Donnelly, Lancelot Andrews, Patrick O’Connor, Patrick Holden, Delia Kenny, Winifred Gardiner, Margaret Aspinell, Elizabeth Pavitt, John Perry, 

Michael Murphy, Eileen McGowan, Ivy Westcott and John Sirl. 

Please pray for all who are sick in our hospital, our nursing homes and at home. For those who are anxious, bereaved or struggling in the Faith. May they experience the healing hands of Jesus through our prayerful actions and visitations. Especially we pray for:
John Abbott, Margaret Alake, Isla Caton, Maddison Clarke, Bob Cole, Dyllis Dangerfield,
 Jose De Abreu, Fr John Duckett, Joanne Fitzsimmons, Veronica Flood, Marie Gahagan, 
Margaret Harvey, Ben Holmes, Evelyn Hughes, Fatima Hussein, Hannah Jermain, Benjamin Joseph, Paula Lam, Mrs D Langan, Patricia Medlin, Ann Montgomery,
 Teishan Mulholland, Fr Martin Nott, Brendan O’Connor, Chioma Onwumere, 
Bernadette O’Sullivan, Fr Eamonn Power, Anna Maria Sposito, Chris Surtees,
 Fr John Taylor, Andrew Todd, Danny Toye, Eileen Terrell, 

Betty Walsh, Trudy Wijeyeratnam and Nan Yan Wu.
CD backing music at Mass

We are still looking for volunteers to go on a rota to operate the system at all Masses. This will involve one person per Mass sitting in the choir loft and playing the CDs of hymns which will have been chosen in advance by the priest. It is quite a straightforward task which will be demonstrated to volunteers. The more people who come forward to help the less often volunteers will be called upon. Should you be interested in helping out in this way, please sign up at the back of the church or contact James Johnson by phone, text or WhatsApp on 07762-023100. 

Parish Building and Maintenance Fund Next weekend after all Masses we will have the monthly collection for the Parish Building and Maintenance Fund.
Palm Crosses I invite parishioners to return their ‘palm crosses’ from last year so they can be prepared for the ashes we use for Ash Wednesday. Please leave at the back of the church.

Bingo Come and join us for Bingo in the Community Centre on Thursday 21st February, 7.30pm for 8pm start. Everyone is welcome.

Womens World Day of Prayer The 2019 Service will take place on Friday 1st March at 1.45pm. The venue is Chase Cross Baptist Church, Chase Cross Road RM5 3PL. The Service ends in good time to collect children from school. Light refreshments are served after the service. Please show your support for the women of Slovenia who have organised this World Event.

Wednesday Mass Please note the Wednesday Mass time has now changed from 12.15pm to 12noon.
The Annual Mass with the Bishop for Catholic Fellowship is on Saturday 23rd February 2019 at 3.00pm, Brentwood Cathedral, followed by a reception in the hall. Everyone is welcome to attend, most especially, People with Special Needs and their Carers.

Calais Light -  Helping vulnerable migrants in Calais. We run weekend car convoys from Brentwood Cathedral. The next trip is 1st -3rd March & we'll be supporting a different charity this time, Care4Calais, who go out with their volunteers to distribute aid, clothes & food to refugees. Sign up to volunteer on our "Calais Light" Facebook page, email calaislight@yahoo.com or visit www.calaislight.com or donate  www.justgiving.com/crowdfunding/calaislight  
Charity Ball   A Dinner Dance in aid of Teenage Cancer Trust, Motor Neurone Disease Association, CRY and UK Sepsis Trust will be held on Saturday, 2nd March 2019 at The Campion School. 6.30 pm for Bucks Fizz Reception. DJ and Entertainment throughout the evening. Tickets £35. Tickets can be ordered by contacting ptucker@thecampionschool.org 

The Brentwood Catholic Children’s Society is holding an Anniversary Charity Ball to celebrate the 35th Anniversary of its founding.  The Charity Ball is their largest and most glamourous event of the year and takes place at The Rayleigh Club, Hullbridge on Saturday 9th March. Tickets are on sale now, costing £55 per person. For details or to purchase tickets please contact Julie asap to avoid disappointment: 01268 784544 / 07912277413 / jabbott@bccs.org.uk
Quiz Night Our Lady of La Salette Parish Club, Rainham, on Sat 23 Feb 7.30pm for 8.00pm start. Bar available, tables of 8, £5 per ticket. All proceeds to MARY'S MEALS. Please come along with your friends. Contact Margie on 07799 714892. Calling all young Catholics The deadline for applications to be an intern with Faith in Politics, the Catholic Parliamentary and Public Affairs Internship Scheme, is approaching – but it is not too late to apply. The intern scheme provides up to eight recently graduated Catholics with intensive experience of political and social action in a spiritual context. Interns are placed with Christian MPs at Westminster and in public policy and social action roles at the Catholic Education Service (CES), CAFOD, and CSAN. For more info go to www.faithinpolitics.org.uk   Deadline: Thursday 28 February 2019 https://www.dioceseofbrentwood.net/news/faith-politics-internship-opportunities/
Headteacher Vacancy Our Lady Immaculate Catholic Primary School, Chelmsford-CM2 0RG The closing date is Monday 4th March 2019.  For further information, please the refer to TES online or Essex Jobscene. Visits to the school are strongly encouraged and warmly welcomed. 
This Week’s Mass Intentions
IN VIEW OF FR TOM’S HEALTH SITUATION MASSES ARE SUBJECT TO ALTERATION AT SHORT NOTICE

Saturday 16th                
6.30pm   
The People of the Parish     
Sunday 17th             
9.30am
Bridget & John Herbert RIP (Herbert)   

11.30am   
Dec’d Members of Legion of Mary (Legion) 

Monday 18th       
12noon
Private Intention (Sick & Retired Clergy Assoc) 

Tuesday 19th        
12noon
Holy Souls (Schroeyers)         
Wednesday 20th          
12noon
November Dead List
Thursday 21st         
8.30am 
Service of the Word/Holy Communion

Friday 22nd         
12noon
Winifred Gardiner RIP (Foundation)      

Saturday 23rd                 
6.30pm   
Angela & Stephen Grimes & Family (Heneghan)   
Sunday 24th              
9.30am
The People of the Parish

11.30am      Montes Lopez Family (D’Souza) 

THERE WILL BE NO EXPOSITION OF THE BLESSED SACRAMENT UNTIL FURTHER NOTICE

Morning Prayer of the Church is celebrated after the morning services.
Sacrament of Reconciliation will normally be held on Saturday between 5.30pm. – 6.15pm.
What’s On?
Mon 18th     Half Term Holiday


Knit & Natter 
2.30pm-4.30pm
Community Centre
Tues 19th     
St Vincent de Paul
7.00pm
Community Centre

Weds 20th    Golden Club 
1.00pm
Community Centre
Thurs 21st    Bingo
7.30pm
Community Centre
Sun 24th       
Legion of Mary 
after 11.30am Mass
Community Centre


Baptisms
1.00pm
Church

Travelling Chalice
Please return the Chalice BEFORE   the next person is scheduled to collect it

                                      

                                                      16th /17th Feb                Larkin Family               6.30pm

                                                      23rd /24th  Feb               Edena Zazar                  9.30am     
                                                      2nd /3rd March               Melanie Straw              9.30am             
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Sixth Sunday of the Year (C)

 17th February 2019
Luke's 'Sermon on the Plain' is much shorter than the more famous 'Sermon on the Mount' in Matthew's gospel. Both these collections of Jesus' teaching begin with beatitudes, introduced by 'blessed' or 'happy'. In Luke there are four, and they are followed by four 'woes', speeches which begin in our translation with 'alas'. It is quite clear from the beatitudes that Jesus challenges the opinions of his own day, and indeed of ours. We encounter here the mystery which lies at the heart of the gospel and at the heart of life: that suffering and loss are an extraordinary channel of blessing. How difficult it is for Christians to fathom this truth! The loving self-sacrifice of Jesus on the cross is the best aid to reflecting on this mystery. Jesus was sent to bring 'good news to the poor'. He will show repeatedly in Luke's gospel that lack of attachment to the good things of the world leaves a person free to discover the values of God. At the same time, to bring assistance to those in material poverty is a gospel imperative. When he speaks of the persecution of the prophets, and foresees the sufferings of Christians, Jesus points to his own fate. 
